Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
The Bureau of Exceptional Education and Student Services announces a telephone conference call to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: February 27, 2018, 3:30 p.m.
PLACE: Conference call: phone number 1(888)419-5570, participant code 87277982, Adobe Connect https://fcim.adobeconnect.com/_a826517396/cceis/
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: On December 19, 2016, the United States Department of Education’s Office of Special Education and Rehabilitative Services released updated regulations to the Individual with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) governing the calculation of significant disproportionality (34 CFR §§300.646 and 300.647). To comply with the change in regulation, The Florida Department of Education (FDOE) is providing the opportunity for public view and commentary on the department’s proposed changes to its methodology in determining significant disproportionality within a local educational agency (LEA).
FDOE is seeking to change the following areas of the significant disproportionality methodology:
•
The Cell and N-sizes used to determine when a risk ratio calculation is made;
•
The risk ratio threshold an LEA would have to meet or exceed to be designated as having significant disproportionality;
•
Determine an LEA to have significant disproportionality after meeting or exceeding the risk ratio for three consecutive years; and
•
Remove the designation of significant disproportionality after the LEA has made reasonable progress in each of the prior consecutive years even if the LEA is still at or has exceeded the risk ratio threshold.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting Tonya Milton, Tonya.Milton@fldoe.org.
